
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
TO: EUSTIS CITY COMMISSION 
  

FROM: Tom Carrino, City Manager 
  

DATE: March 2, 2023 
  

RE: Reappointment to Historic Preservation Board – Matthew Kalus 

Introduction: 
This item is for consideration of the reappointment of Matthew Kalus to the Historic 
Preservation Board for a full term to expire February 28, 2026. 

Background: 
Chapter 46, Article II, of the Code of Ordinances addresses historic preservation. Sections 
46-67 through 46-62 provide specifications for the Historic Preservation Board.  Board 
members are appointed to three-year terms. 
 
Matthew Kalus was first appointed to the Historic Preservation Board in November 1998 and 
has been consistently reappointed since that date.  Attached is his request for reappointment.  
If approved, his new term will expire February 28, 2026. 

Recommended Action: 
Staff and the Historic Preservation Board recommend the reappointment of Mr. Kalus to 
another three-year term. 

Policy Implications: None 

Alternatives: 
1) Do not approve the reappointment and select someone else to the Board.  Please note 
there are no other applicants on file for this Board at this time. To not reappoint Mr. Kalus 
would result in the loss of a significant amount of institutional knowledge. 
2) Approve the reappointment of Mr. Kalus to another three-year term.  Approval will allow 
the Board to remain consistent in the application of the City’s codes. 

Budget/Staff Impact: None 

Prepared By: Mary Montez, Deputy City Clerk 

Reviewed By: Christine Halloran, City Clerk 

 


